# INGRAINED

A big HI to all Members of the KNOX WOODWORKERS. My name is PHIL WETHERLY and will be the Editor for the next twelve months, not doing anything of this nature before I hope I can meet the demands of all readers.

This is the life line of any Club. Its your newsletter so I would appreciate any interesting Articles or Tips you may have.

You have something you wish to sell (or give away). Items can be posted to me at 1 CUMBERLAND AVENUE, BAYSWATER 3153 or can be Faxed on 819-1336 or left for my collection at the Club.

# COMING EVENTS

### October 1994

21-22-23Working with Wood Show Exhibition Buildings

22-23 Knox Stringy Bark Festival - Our tent is bigger and better than ever and we still need lots of items to fill the tables.

Bruce Allen will be the Co-Ordinator for this weekend so if you have a few hours to spare we need your help, also items for sale. Ring Bruce on 754 5774 or see him down at the Workshop. He is going to need all the help that he can get.

## NOVEMBER 1994

1st - Melbourne Cup
Day Breakfast at
Stylus Restaurant on
Burwood Highway,
F.T.G. (was Swagman
Restaurant). Proceeds
in aid of William
Angliss Hospital,
F.T.G. 8.00 - 11.00
a.m.

2nd - General Meeting followed by Guest Speaker - do not miss it.

12TH - Family Bar B Q at Club Rooms. all welcome. Yes, you can bring your friends. Club will supply meat and salads at no cost to members and friends BUT if Sergio comes along with his family you can bet on it he will have his famous Raffle Books. Please B.Y.O. drinks

# DECEMBER 1994

4th - Studpark Mitre 10 store has invited our club to do a demonstration of Woodworking and sales. 10.00 am start. Contact Bruce Allen.

7th - General Meeting.

9th Family night out.

20, 21, 22, 23 - Big clean up in the Workshop. The 23rd

will be the last day in the Workshop for 1994.

31st - This is the for closing date Membership fees. As from 1st January all membership fees must be accompanied with a joining fee of \$30.00.

#### JANUARY -

17th Club rooms will reopen for the year 1995. Normal hours Tues, Wed, Thurs - 10 am to 3 PM. Tues, Wed, Thurs and Friday 6.30 to 9.30 PM.

## FEBRUARY

1st - General Meeting and demonstration.

8th - Once only offer. demonstration night with Vic Wood. We have 15 tickets only. The first 15 members to book in may go -YES IT IS FREE!

PROGRESS DINNER - IF YOU CAN HELP WITH THE VENUE PLEASE LET US KNOW



Our readers have shown us several ways of folding bandsaw blades. Here's how one of them. Werner Zinn of Orlando, Florida,

Hold the blade in front of you with one hand, keeping the teeth pointing away from you. Wear a glove if you've got one handy. Put your foot inside the loop and step on the blade, securing it firmly to the floor. Simultaneously rotate and lower your hand as you hold the top of the blade. By the time your hand makes 34 to one full revolution, the blade will have popped into three coils.